White Oak Springs Homeowners Association Quarterly Community Meeting Minutes April 19, 2023

Pursuant to the Bylaws of the White Oak Springs Homeowners Association, Inc., a Meeting was held Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at VFW Post 8905 at 21902 Northwest Fwy, Cypress, TX 77429 at 7:00 PM.

1) Quorum/Call to Order:

Quorum was established by proxy and attendance. Board President, Marie Godard, called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Board of Directors Present:

Marie Godard, President Aldo Garcia, VP/Treasurer Eugene Watkins, Director Ronda Shepherd, Secretary

Community Manager:

Lee Waldheim was present from Action Property Management (APM)

2) Minutes

The attendees were given time to review the meeting minutes from January 18, 2023. The minutes were then approved and signed by Ronda Shepherd, Treasurer.

3) Financial Report

Lee Waldheim reviewed the following finance information from March 2023:

- There were deposits totaling \$1,008.73 in CAB Operating & Money Market accounts. Out of that \$1,008.73 was for 2023 assessments.
- Cash on hand at the end of the month was \$125,354.56. Of that \$60,851.70 is in the Mutual of Omaha operating account and \$65,502.86 is in the Money Market account
- General Collections: APM has collected 99% of the 2022 assessment and 90% of the 2023 assessment. There are 18 accounts that are delinquent on their assessment(s) and 3 open payment plans.

4) Old Business

- CCR amendment as reported by Marie: A total of 65% of yes votes were required to implement.
 Only 8 votes were received, not enough to implement, issue was closed.
- Christmas Décor as reported by Aldo: Questions were raised about the cost of the storage for our Christmas decorations. Research was done and the cost of hiring someone to put up the decorations (rentals) would require more outlets to be run along with insurance to cover the décor. Other options would be to pay for the décor outright but that is very costly. A question by a homeowner was raised that if we can at least improve the ones we have? Aldo replied yes and informed the homeowners that Marie has already gotten some new lights that were on sale at the end of last season. We will need volunteers and ideas to help. That is all that was covered on this topic.

- Digital Sign: Ronda worked on getting estimates for a digital sign. The quotes were beyond our budget. Other options are to look into the wooden signs that can be ordered over the internet or just reorder the small signs we have been using that got stolen. Decision to be made by the board.
- Crime awareness: Aldo Garcia covered the crime awareness mentioning the signs.
- Announcement for the next meeting date will be located on the website.

5) Open Forum

An open forum was held for residents to bring any concerns in front of the board:

- A resident people from the motel or homeless people have been sleeping in the park, one
 was caught under the slide. Police was called. The board asked for everyone to be vigilant.
 Another neighbor reported a tent being placed near the trails. Water district 61 was called
 to remove. Another resident asked about the red jeep from the other meetings and the
 board answered that it hasn't been seen lately.
- Homeowner complained he was getting a lot of letters on the dead leaves on their palm tree caused by the freeze in Jan-Feb. The resident didn't even have time to trim the tree.
 The resident also asked why his neighbor got written up for the Christmas décor still being up but not for their palm tree. Lee Waldheim asked the resident to call APM and report they will be taking care of it in the spring.
- Discussion on electronic sign:
 - A resident suggested that we get donations from local businesses to help with the signs and in return, the community will advertise for them on the sign. A suggestion was made about doing a traffic count and presenting that to the businesses. The resident also suggested the community can make money off the revenue of advertising on the sign as well. Marie pointed out that the HOA is a non-profit and can not generate revenue. Lee also said that he also sees it as a constant income even though it's a donation and it would put the non-profit standing in danger.
 - Aldo suggested the income goes into an account to only use for neighborhood improvements but Lee said that would still be considered income. A resident stated that we can generate just enough to pay off the sign and how were we able to build the playground. Marie explained that MUD 248 covered the playground costs with their budget not the community. Lee said we could contact the tax attorney but 30% of the income could be taxed and someone would have to keep soliciting to keep the expense down. A resident said maybe we just get one sponsor to pay for the wooden sign. Marie mentioned that we would still need insurance to cover the sign and placement could be an issue as we have very little real estate to put it and it may end up on an easement.
 - Another resident said that maybe it wasn't worth the money just to announce meeting times and assessment due dates. The community needs to stay with what we are already using and the lights at the front they feel is more important right now, that's where money should be spent.
 - Another resident said that we already do email, a mailer and website and that should be enough. A sign will not bring in more residents to the meetings.

- Aldo told the residents that his wife Elsa is soliciting donations for items for raffles at the meetings.
- Another resident offered to put together an email survey to help boost attendance to the meetings. The survey would ask what the residents would like to hear about at the meetings.
- Marie announced that the next meeting will be open for 3 elected board members and if anyone wants to run to please let the board or APM know.

With no further business to be brought before the board members, the meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Approved: Board Member, White Oak Springs HOA